Oconto Literacy Charter School

Board Meeting

Thursday, April 30, 2010

8:30 – 11:00 PM
1. Roll call
Present:  Suzie Cain, Stacy Koch, Kathy Pierburg, Shaun Mc Keefry, Chad Collier, Barb Gallagher, and Bill Adkins 
Absent:  Amy Cisar and Sara Croney
2. Approval of Minutes for March 25, 2010

A MOTION was made to accept the March 25, 2010 minutes, seconded and passed (Cain/Mc Keefry).

3. Board Members – Three people have shown interest in becoming board members.  We will invite them to the May meeting, so they can see what is involved in being a board member.  Election will be held in fall.
4. OUSD Contract and DPI Grant – Done.
5. Financial Report
a. Checking account – $3,354.66 is the balance as of today.  $169.20 was paid to Shaun Mc Keefry and $710.62 to Chad Collier for charter school conference.  $2859.50 was paid for Pizza Kits and $4045.00 was deposited.  A MOTION was made for $416.96 to be spent on supplements for Kathy Pinkart’s reading series, seconded and passed (Koch/Pierburg). 
b. Budget planning – The per child amount for 2010-11 is $46.20 (last year was $47.93).  Our recurring charges are as follows:  Copier:  $490; website:  $900; and ban width:  $650.
(Website for 2008-09 was $925, 2009-10 was $1071.  Ban width for 2009-10 was $1125.)  Workbooks need to be in budget for $285 (K - $116 and $93 for weekly readers; Grade 2 - $76 for weekly readers).  Chad will check with other teachers to make sure they do not need workbooks.  We will revisit this at special budget meeting in May.
c. Other grant opportunities –Dollar General has a grant opportunity to assist with library/media centers/books/ technology.  Maximum:  $5,000.  Kathy Pierburg gave this information to Kathy Pinkart and will now follow up with her on this.  Target offers funding of field trips and early childhood reading which is due in August.  Virtual field trips would also be acceptable.  Kathy has many grant opportunities that we should list on a master calendar for the following years.  She will start appropriate grants and send completed applications to Chad and Stacy (or other board members, if needed) for proofreading and “fine tuning”.  Wings over WI just had their meeting, and Shaun will soon find out about Gazebo funding.  A grant committee needs to be formed and also needs to be listed on as an agenda item.

6. Donations – none
7. Equipment Usage

a. Documentation – in process.  It should be near completion this summer.
b. Classroom technology and training – 4K classes are using backpacks weekly.  They are finding it hard to inventory them.  K – backpacks are not being sent home as much, because they are focusing on guided reading at this time.  The teacher (4K) may need to add large backpacks onto their list for the budget (add as line item to budget).  Chad started meeting with charter school teachers on Friday mornings.  Kindergarten laptops are not being used.  RoseAnn will work with Joanne Rauscher on this.  We would like to see a computer center in the 4K classrooms.  Another idea is to have typewrites in the classrooms (donated, if possible).
8. Lottery Results – Kindergarten had 23 applications (34 last year).  Grade 1 has 13 students continuing and 3 additional student applications, 16 students total.  Grade 2 has 10 continuing students and 6 new student applications, 16 students total.
9. Parent Contracts – Joanne has been in contact with the one parent she was concerned about fulfilling the parent contract.  RoseAnn also has one set of parents who are not meeting the parent contract volunteer hours.  Both teachers will contact the parents and let them know they are going to receive a letter regarding this matter.  
10. Correspondence – None.
11. Executive Director Report 
a.
Enrollment – 4K enrollment is at 60 students.  Chad has received approval to hire an additional teacher, if needed.  At the Friday meetings, the following ideas/items were discussed:  Looking at how to stand out; Grades 1 & 2 – project based, and the teachers are coordinating together; hanging an OLCS sign above each classroom; RoseAnn would like to meet with her 2010-11 class before the school year ends - Yes; Is there money for the teachers to attend conferences – the teachers should submit their requests before the next meeting.
12. Classroom Highlights – 4K just had a virtual fieldtrip about butterflies.  They have 2 more scheduled – earthworms and birds.  They are also going on 2 fieldtrips – an alpaca farm and a sheep farm.
In RoseAnn’s class, progress reports are going out with rubrics and goals.  The students made kites out of recyclables.  They are trying to fly them and are using problem solving skills if they don’t fly right.  They are doing a monster exchange with another school, which they are writing directions, following directions and using the internet.  Their last virtual fieldtrip is coming up and it’s about reptiles.  They went to XS Hair Salon for a fieldtrip and learned about many skills needed to be in that business.  
13. Sub-committee Reports

a. Writing policies – check the district policy and come up with ideas for next meeting.  
b. Website – Scott will be invited to budget meeting to talk about the website.  Revisit at that time.
c. Curriculum/Report Cards – Chad will take the form Kathy made and get input from the teachers.  The form lists student goals, etc.
d. Board Responsibilities
· Committees – Organize committees to start in the fall.  Stacy will create a list of committees needed.
e. Parent Liaison – Amy contacted parents who commented on the surveys.
· Parent concerns – nothing at this time.
· Public image/PR – looking into a website/newspaper/newsletter person.  
f. PTO Report – Teacher Appreciation Week and Field Day.
g. Fundraising – PizzaKit fundraiser is done.  We made a profit of $1185.50.  Schoolstore.com – Shaun handed out information.  We will discuss this at the next meeting.  Fall Harvest Soup fundraiser will also be discussed at a later date.
14. 501(c)(3) status – appointment is scheduled for next month and then it will be complete.
15. Memorandum of Understanding re: parent/teacher conferences – This was done and signed, but the signature on it was of an OUSD person.  Stacy, as OLCS President, needs to sign in place of district employee.
.  
Next meeting will be held on May 27, 2010 from 8:30 to ll:00 AM in the OES Conference Room.  A special budget meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 14, 2010 at 1:30 in the OES Conference Room.
16. A MOTION was made to adjourn the meeting at 11:23 AM, seconded and passed (Cain/Mc Keefry).

Respectfully submitted by Barb Gallagher
